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On October 11, contractors put the finishing touches on a key upgrade of the Vandalia Trail (www.nrht.org/vandalia) which finalizes the equestrian crossing of Crittenden Creek and the section of trail for hikers, bicyclists, and horseback riders that bypasses the nearby public utility.  With this upgrade, Vandalia Trail volunteers now formally invite horseback riders to visit the state’s first equestrian trail to connect two towns in modern times.

The 3-mile equestrian trail from Amo to Coatesville in southwest Hendricks County was first opened on May 18 for dry weather use. Since that time, countless local and visiting horseback riders have enjoyed its varied terrain, forested environments, and open stretches.  For visiting equestrians, the town of Amo has made available a horse trailer parking area at the east end of the trail at the intersection of South St. and Pearl St.  Hitch rails have been installed at the parking area and near Crittenden Creek.  There are no public restrooms available, yet. 

This equestrian trail initiative began three and a half years ago in parallel with development of the separate hiking and bicycling trail giving now a total of 5.5 miles of trail.  Progress on the equestrian trail has accelerated over the last two years because of the strong support of Hendricks County Parks & Recreation (www.hendrickscountyparks.org), the Indiana Horse Council (www.indianahorsecouncil.org), a generous grant from the Efroymson Fund of the Central Indiana Community Foundation (www.cicf.org), and notable efforts and donated services of individual volunteers.  A final push this Spring by equestrian volunteers from Red Hats & Purple Chaps led to the trail opening in May.  A complete list of sponsors along with photos of trail development work is provided at www.nrht.org/vandalia.

In addition to being the only public equestrian trail in west-central Indiana, and the first in the state to connect two towns, this is also the first section of equestrian trail to be created along the 150-mile cross-state National Road Heritage Trail (www.nrht.org) initiative.  Though still under development, this equestrian trail’s separated design and integration into the towns is offered as an example for other sections of the proposed cross-state multi-use trail.  This region has a large and active equestrian community, so this facility and future upgrades will provide strong economic and quality of life benefits to the nearby towns and counties.

For more information contact Greg Midgley, Vandalia Trail project manager and National Road Heritage Trail, Inc president, at greg@indianatrails.org or 317-503-1101 or Karen Humphreys, Vandalia Trail equestrian coordinator and Red Hats & Purple Chaps board member, at Kkh923@aol.com.  Also, the following organizations can provide helpful insights on their interests and roles in the project:

Hendricks County Parks & Recreation, William Roche, superintendent, hcparks@hcparks.net or 317-718-6188.
Indiana Horse Council, Yvette Rollins, vice-president, hoosierhorsemen@yahoo.com.
